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February 12, 2018 

 

Minutes February Regular Meeting 

 

 

 

The Lake Township Supervisors held their Feruary 12, 2018 regurlar meeting at 8pm in the Lake 

Twp Municipal Bld.  Present where Supervisors Elder, Fairlamb and Secretary Deanna Yarnell. 

 

Minutes to the January Reorganizational Meeting where read and approved by a motion from 

Elder 2nd by Fairlamb. 

 

Treasurer Report:  Bethany Cemetary Annuity gained $704.30 in interest for 2017 

 

Mrs. Yarnell asked for a transfer of 7000.00 from the State Savings to the State Checking, Elder 

approved Fairlamb 2nd. 

 

General Fund  43,597.37 

General Sav.   35,903.25  

State Check     1,099.95 

State Savings  47,248.34  

 

The Supervisors had a discussion about the County Hazard Mitigation Resolution, Fairlamb 

motioned to adopt Resolution 012018 adopting the County Hazard Mitigation Plan Elder 2nd. 

 

The Supervisors discussed possible sites for Bituminous Seal Coat this year and the joining of 

the Delaware Township Buying COG.  The COG was used in 2016 not 2017.  Penn Dot rep Jon 

Wilson has suggested that this program gives more buying power and lower prices to 

municipalities and encouraged joining this year.  Fred Elder motioned to join the Delaware 

Township COG for a Seal Coat Bid with Resolution 022018, Fairlamb 2nd.  Bids must be in by 

March 5th, 2018 no extentions to the deadline will be available this year.    

 

A program from Walsh Equiptment for renting equiptment was presented, the Supervisors had 

interest in this for a project on widening Stock Farm Road.  This project is to finish the black 



top done by Hawbaker in 2017.  A dump truck with a side door for product distribution may 

need, Jackson Township may be willing to lend or rent the Township for this.  Mr. Elder would 

contact them for information on this.   

 

Bills paid and approved 

 

Chairman Elder presented information from Solicitor Watson on additional abandonment on 

Steckler Road including the Cartway.  Mr. Watson felt that a discription clarification needed to 

be recorded with an updated Survey as the one recorded did not have current boundry owners. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:15pm.  

 

Respectfully,  

 

 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

          


